## RESOLUTION OF APPRECIATION

## CITY OF VIRGINIA BEACH

- WHEREAS, on December 24 and 25, 1998, James City County experienced the most damaging ice storm in 25 years; and
- WHEREAS, in accordance with the County Government mission to work in partnership with all County citizens to develop a quality community, the Board of Supervisors developed a Debris Management Plan to assist County homeowners in the disposal of storm debris; and
- WHEREAS, the City of Virginia Beach graciously volunteered to assist James City County in carrying out the Debris Management Plan and sent personnel and equipment for a total of five days, including a combination of weekends and holidays, between January 9, 1999, and February 6, 1999; and
- WHEREAS, James City County saved County taxpayers \$1 million through the collective efforts and assistance from the City of Virginia Beach and our neighboring localities.
- NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Supervisors of James City County, Virginia, does hereby thank the City of Virginia Beach for its assistance in providing personnel and equipment.
- BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board of Supervisors of James City County, Virginia, thanks each of the 11 Virginia Beach employees for their excellent and professional work in assisting James City County during clean up efforts.

Jack D. Edwards

Chairman, Board of Supervisors

ATTEST:

Sanford B. Wanner
Clerk to the Board

SUPERVISORVOTENERVITTABSENTSISKAYEMCGLENNONAYEBRADSHAWAYEEDWARDSAYE

Adopted by the Board of Supervisors of James City County, Virginia, this 9th day of March, 1999.

vabeach.res